
Dear Sir/Madam,

Re: Draft Local Plan

I am writing to object to the following Policies: SP PL10, pages
80-87, and Figure 3.11; Policy SP PL9, pages 77-80 and Concept
Plan Figure 3.10; Policy SA45: Land
Between Camlet Way and Crescent Way, Hadley Wood, page
364; Policy SA54, page 374; and Policy SA62 page 383 and SP
CL4 pages 277-279 – all of which propose the dedesignation of
Green Belt for housing and other purposes.

These sites are part of historic Enfield Chase, which is unique in
the southeast and played an important role in the development of
Enfield. It is a rare and valuable landscape asset and its
loss would cause permanent harm not only to the Green Belt, but
also to the very character of the borough. I believe the farmland
could be put into productive use growing organice vegan produce
for the local community.

Merryhills Way footpath is a much loved and much used footpath,
which has been critical in the wellbeing of me and my family as
we regularly use the area for walks.

Crews hill is also an important part of the borough and is used
extensively by my friends and family for the wide array of garden
centres and other shops on the sites. The garden cetres have
also provided a fantastic oppurtuity for my daughter and her
friends to get part-time employment and learn to serve the
community and be introduced to a working life. There is an
opppurtunity to develop the garden centres as they are iconic and
widely known with a very good reputation for all types of
gardeners across London and wider area. My friend comes there
from Shepherds Bush and uses several shops while less reluctant
gardeners in his family browse the non-garden shops or wait in
the Plough, where they can be served a delicious lunch.

2. I also object to Policies SA62 page 383 and SP CL4 pages
277-279 because they transfer part of Whitewebbs Park, a public
amenity, into private management. I reject the Council’s analysis
that Whitewebbs Golf Course was losing money and call for
its reinstatement.

My family including teenage children have walked through the
Golf course almost every day since March 2019. It is a beautiful
and much loved part of Enfield.
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